To whom it may concern.
Regarding the services of Mr. Robert Lewis

My Wife Pam and I had the fortunate occasion to have used Roberts’s skills under our
most unfortunate circumstances. On October 24, 2005, Hurricane Wilma made her
presents known in Boca Raton Florida. We bought our home in 2000 it was built in 1925
by the then famous builder of Boca Raton, Addison Misner and built well for the time.
Hindsight indicates that it was not the structure to be in during a hurricane, as it was
totally destroyed. Our home was perfect for our lifestyle Old Florida pine floors and
Pecky Cypress vaulted ceilings and definitely the old Florida Southern Mediterranean
charm the era was known for. Robert was recommended by a close friend who knew that
we wanted to keep the style of the home but with needed upgrades. As a Law
Enforcement Pilot for the State of Florida part of my job was doing aerial damage
assessments for the state after the storms. As a result I know what a hurricane is capable
of more than most. I am also tasked with flying to areas outside of the state as the need
arises for the same purpose. I have been deployed on more than one occasion and have
had my wife call and tell me of a looming storm on our home horizon and no way for me
to get home. I go into this detail so that whoever reads this will understand the pressure I
put Robert under to design and build Pam and I a home that would fit our lifestyle. Be as
hurricane resistant as possible and stay within a budget. Roberts’s direct and honest
assessment of the rebuild was appreciated. At no time did he give an opinion with out the
explanation as to why he thought that was the best way to go. All architects must be
aware of city code and construction this is common trait to the profession. Roberts’s
knowledge base and personal care to us as homeowners wasn’t limited to the design of
our home he went beyond the call in finding availability of new products that were
perfectly suited for our project making sure all were compliant with the infamous Dade
County Code. When our plans arrived we were impressed as all home owners would be.
It wasn’t until we had sat with several contractors that we realized how detailed they
were, not a single contractor failed to mention that they had not seen such detail in an
architectural drawing. The plans were so good that Pam and I have made the decision to
be our own Contractors and sub out the work based on Roberts design and plans saving
us literally thousands of dollars. Perhaps most important on a personal note, Robert has
been absolutely available to answer all of our concerns and questions and on occasion has
made himself available for meetings where his expertise was essential. As a professional
that has very little tolerance for wasted time and effort and my wife a professional realtor
that is intimately aware of residential value we find his services in time and received
product invaluable. In closing, my wife and I would recommend Robert and his company
for any architectural needs. If requested, Pamela or I would be available to speak to
persons interested in securing his services. I may be reached at 561-756-4729

Respectfully

Joseph Martyna and Pamela Martyna
Home Owners



